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FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INT. NO. 749-A
COMMITTEE: Fire and Emergency Management

	TITLE:  	A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to providing food delivery workers with information on safety measures that mitigate the fire risks posed by powered mobility devices.
	Sponsors: Council Members Avilés, Restler, Joseph, Farías, Hanif, Abreu, Powers, Hudson, Bottcher, Brannan, Velazquez, Narcisse, Gutierrez, Holden, Menin, Caban, Won, Nurse and Kagan

	SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: This bill would require that the Department of Consumer and Worker Protection, in consultation with the Fire Department, establish materials that provide guidance on safe use and storage of powered mobility devices and requires food service establishments, third-party delivery apps, such as Seamless and UberEats, to distribute such materials to food delivery workers. These materials would include guidance on how to identify safe e-bikes and other electric mobility devices, as well as best practices for maintenance, storage, and charging. 

	EFFECTIVE DATE: This bill would take effect 180 days after it becomes law.

	FISCAL YEAR (FY) IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: FY24

	FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

	

	Effective FY24
	Succeeding
FY25
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY24

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-) 
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0




	IMPACT ON REVENUES:  It is estimated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.


	IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation as the agency responsible for carrying out its requirements  would use existing resources to fulfill its requirements.

	SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A 

	SOURCE OF INFORMATION: New York City Council Finance Division

				
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:  Tanveer Singh, Legislative Financial Analyst 
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: Jack Storey, Unit Head
                                                Kathleen Ahn, Finance Division Counsel
                                                Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Deputy Director

	LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: The legislation was introduced to the full Council on October 12, 2022, as Intro. 749 and referred to the Committee on Fire and Emergency Management (the Committee). The legislation was considered by the Committee at a hearing held on November 14, 2022, and was subsequently amended. The amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 749-A will be considered by the Committee on March 2, 2023. Upon successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 749-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on March 2, 2023.
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